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On August 7, 2020, Indiana State Police/Capitol Police (ISP) notified the OIG that a state 

employee (Employee) with the Indiana Department of Environmental Management had reported 

her state laptop stolen from her vehicle sometime between August 5 and August 6, 2020. ISP 

requested that the Indiana Office of Technology (IOT) place an alert on the device and alert ISP if 

the tracking software identified the laptop’s location. On August 8, 2020, IOT and ISP received 

notice that the Employee had found the laptop. The Employee informed ISP that she found the 

laptop in her home office and that it was never stolen. She thought she had secured the laptop in 

the trunk of her vehicle, but she had instead secured it in her home office. She panicked when she 

did not see her laptop in her trunk of her vehicle, and she reported it stolen.  

Because the Employee found the laptop and it was never stolen, the OIG is closing this 

case for insufficient cause.  

Dated: August 25, 2020 

APPROVED BY: 

 
____________________________________  

      Lori Torres, Inspector General 
 


